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Economic and 
Community 
Development Month 
 
Next meeting  
5.30 for 6 pm 
 
08 October 2018 
Alumni Rotary 
reconnect. 
Graham Prentice  
See page 3. 
 
Are you a Centurion? 
Help support 
Foundation for only 
$100 per year.  
 
Dates 
 
Browns Bay Quiz 
Fri 26 October 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
5pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz	
Meet	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
Mondays	5.30	for	6pm	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz
.	nnzz	

President Jennifer 
With some of the funding for local and international projects 
underway we have been looking a bit at the “income” side of 
the ledger. It’s a wonderful feeling to be able to sponsor 
individual endeavours and community projects, making a 
difference to many people, one of the best parts of Rotary. 
The hard part is fundraising the money to pay for it, and East 
Coast Bays Rotary pulls together as a great team for this.  

We are indebted to our Golf Tournament Committee for their 
hard work, putting together our major fundraiser. Without the 
regatta it is even more important that the tournament goes 
well.  

It takes a lot of smaller fundraisers to come close to the 
amount raised at the Golf Tournament. 
The International Committee has two fundraisers for the first 
half of next year in the embryonic stages of development, but 
with the potential to be reasonable earners and hopefully 
embracing a wider non-Rotarian audience to part with some 
money for a good cause. However, we are a small committee 
and we will need some help to make these work. You may 
receive a gentle tap on the shoulder, we will welcome your 
support.  

At the Cluster meeting this morning the question of fundraising 
came up. In the last two to three months there have been a 
plethora of smaller events - movies, plays, quizzes etc. Some 
have been very successful, some not quite as hoped as 
several have had to be cancelled through lack of interest. It 
was felt that one of the problems was too much competition at 
the same time and one of the solutions may be to combine 
efforts at times. Several clubs joining together for the same 
movie night for example, filling a larger theatre and then 
splitting the proceeds. Something to think about.  

The Next Generation Rotary -NRG - North Shore club needs 
some support in the way of keen ballgoers for their charity ball 
on 13 October. They are a club of about 12-14 members and 
the ball is an ambitious endeavour to raise money for 
Youthline.  
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Youthline has to fundraise $700,000 a year to provide the 24/7 assistance that it offers 
young people in strife and NRG is hoping to help them in that quest. The ball is very 
soon and even though they have a great location - Royal NZ Yacht Squadron - and a 
great swing band lined up, they have not sold quite enough tickets to break even. 
Spread the word among friends and families and colleagues. This is a group that 
needs encouragement and a great charity to support. There is a discount now for 
purchases for a table for ten - down to the cost of nine tickets. If I don’t succeed in 
finding the attachment for the ball, here is the link to their website with all the 
information : https://www.nrgnorthshore.com/charity-ball 

Notices. 
A satisfaction survey is being sent to members. It is a form fillable PDF. Please 
remember to save the file before sending. 
This week is an alumni reconnect week. Our speaker will talk about the digital divide. 
The membership drive is ongoing. Each committee is asked to find at least one new 
member. There will also  be a ‘bring a guest roster’. 
Coming up – 19 November – PG Sandra McKersey – Rotary foundation. 
If you can help at the marathon on 28 October and have 
not put your name forward yet please contact Steve G. 
Darius is on holiday next week so take him out if you 
can. Ph	09	414	8445 
Our outbound IYE student has Tiritiri Matangi Bird 
calendars for sale $20 or $25 if posted. See attached. 
Lunch with the Prime Minister – Henderson Rotary –
Friday 19 October 11.30am-see attached. 
Monica told us about their trip to Tangiers. Booking.com 
was brilliant and they hired a car and had 

	 8	October	 15	October	 22	October	 29	October	
	 ECB	Alumni	

Rotary	Re-Connect	
Week	

Mark	Cooper	and		
Janet	Coutts.	
Ryman	Healthcare	

No	Meeting	
Labour	Day	Holiday	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	and	Club	&	
Trust	AGMs	

Invocation	 Sean	Harris	 Beverley	Lea	 	 Alistair	New	
Reception		 Alan	Astrop	 Barry	Mclean	 	 Lynette	Miller	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	
Fellowship	 Amanda	Chambers	 Amanda	Chambers	 	 Amanda	Chambers	
	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 	 Ian	Collard	
	 Paul	Asquith	 Paul	Asquith	 	 Paul	Asquith	
Stewards	 Jim	Mayo	 Warren	Patterson	 	 Stephen	Wheeler	
	 Alistair	New	 Bernie	Woods	 	 Alan	Astrop	
	 Barry	McLean	 Sean	Harris	 	 David	Aickin	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 Martin	Reiss	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Gary	Morgan	 Rod	Fergusson	 	 	
Thank	Speaker	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Graham	Rice	 	 	
Parting	Thought	 Alan	Astrop	 Paul	Asquith	 	 Bob	Baird	
Darius	 Alistair	New	 Warren	Patterson	 	 Martin	Reiss	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Student		Darius	is	currently	with	Pres.	Jennifer	Neads,	19	Wainoni	Heights,	Greenhithe.	Ph	09	413	8445	
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 three days to get to Fez by New Year's Eve. The main roads were good but back 
roads looked as though they had been paved once. The car's GPS kit auto- corrected 
but sent them further away from civilisation. They backtracked and found where they 
had made the mistake and managed to reach their goal at dusk on New Year’s Eve. It 
just goes to prove all algorithms are not created equal. 

As part of Rotary International’s Alumni re-connect week (1st to 8th October) our 

club is hosting a meeting to support this cause on Monday 8th October. 

Our Club has arranged a very special guest speaker for this event, namely Graham 
Prentice, and his topic will be “The digital divide”. I have included some background 
information on Graham below. 
This meeting will also be an excellent opportunity to bring along guests and any 
prospective new members interested in hearing more about the work that Rotary 
does both locally and on the international stage. So please let Steve Jenkins and 
Gary know if you are bringing any guests. 
Obviously if you know any of our club’s Alumni, please do invite them along. 
	

Graham Prentice 
 
Former teacher and highly successful primary school principal. Currently General 
Manager Apple Division Cyclone Computers. Former ICT advisor to Maurice 
Williamson. 
Experienced and successful General Manager with a demonstrated history of working 
in the education, information technology and services industry. Strong strategic 
professional skilled in Sales, Team Building, Management, Leadership, and Strategic 
Planning. Very successful in working alongside government agencies to achieve long 
term contracted procurement services. A successful and passionate advocate of 
digital thinking and solutions in education and the wider community. 
Graham has visited a great many leading schools in New Zealand and overseas. 
His knowledge and experience in the digital education sector is extensive and 
rarely matched. 
A talented presenter with a wealth of knowledge. 
As General Manager (Apple Division/ All of Govt) for Cyclone Computer Company 
Limited Graham forms part of the senior leadership team providing the best current 
ICT options for people in schools (students and staff), institutions (students & staff), 
business or government. 
Part of their role is to support the TELA+ scheme. This is a NZ Ministry of Education 
scheme that provides a laptop to every teacher in a state and integrated school - 
50,000 procured, leased, replaced and supported over the term of the scheme. 
They also provide BYOD programmes to an increasing number of NZ's most 
significant private, integrated and state schools and organisations 
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& MP for Te Atatu

Rt Hon Jacinda Ardern
Prime Minister

and
Hon Phil Twyford

MP for Te Atatu

The Rotary Club of Henderson is delighted to invite you to:

Tickets are $1300 (incl GST) for a table of 10
and individual seats cost $130.00 (incl GST)

To book contact Graham Chapman on 027 4755587 or 
email tickets@hendersonrotary.co.nz

Master of Ceremonies: Simon Dallow of TV1
A buffet lunch will be served with a complimentary bottle of white and red wine on each 
table. A cash bar is available. The event will include a Charity Auction.
Proceeds to be divided between: 
Well Foundation (towards the rebuild of the Special Care Baby Unit),
RYDA (to allow all Year 12 students in West Auckland to attend Rotary's one day 
road safety education programme).


